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MARYLAND BOARD OF ARCHITECTS

DATE:


December 15, 2014



PLACE:


500 N. Calvert Street









3rd Floor Conference Room





Baltimore, MD 21202
PRESENT:


Diane Cho, Chair





Stephen Parker




Gary Ey




Paul Edmeades 





Magda Westerhout





William Parham




Cynthia Shonaiya
OTHERS PRESENT:
Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director




James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director




Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General





Terry A White, Administrative Secretary 





Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator




CALL TO ORDER:








Diane Cho, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

Motion(I) was made by Mr. Parker, seconded by Ms. Westerhout and unanimously carried to approve the October 22, 2014 meeting minutes.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

The Complaint Committee status:


14-AR-08
-
Open;
Sent to AAG to prepare Consent Order.

14-AR-13
-
Open;
Sent to AAG to prepare letter.

As the status of the complaints has not changed and the complaint committee did not meet, there is no report.
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR ARCHITECTURAL REGISTRATION EXAM


The Board approved the following applications for the Architectural Registration Examination:
Yen Cao




Emma E. Crenshaw

Mary L. D'Errico


Ian G. Dowling
Tahani El Share


Joseph A. Graves

Nicholas R. Gueterman

Rueben J. Hameed

Frank H. Hughes


Cole M. Major

William D. Lawrence


Christopher J. Pundzuk

Justin Obringer


Betty S. Rollins
Matthew T. Ryan


David M. Witt, Jr.

* Transfer of Grades

Scott R J Beatty


APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY


The Board approved the following applications for reciprocal licensing:

Fred P. Bejcek

17919
Kristina M. Ambrose

17920

David A. Bailey
17921
Wouter Boer


17922

Matthew J. Brady
17923
William M. Carter

17924

Timothy L. Clites
17925
Chad R. DeWeese

17926

Joseph Gabriel

17927
David B. Greusel

17928

Chris Heimsoth

17931
Jeremy D. Philo

17932

Eric W. Lee

17933
Jared J. Loos


17934

William W. Moorhead
17935
Gina  M. Panciera

17936

David M. Stembel
17937
Richard H. Simon

17938

Fourier Sultana
17939
Felicia S. Santiago

17916

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR FIRM PERMIT 

The Board approved the following applications for the Certificate of Authorization:

Lawrence S. Schreiber, Architect, Inc.



17915


CI Design, Inc.







17940

GPD Group, Inc.







17941

David Ports Architect, Inc.





17942

FMD Architects, Inc.






17943


Soto Architecture & Urban Design, PLLC



17944


Wade architecture LLC






17945
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR REINSTATEMENT
The Board unanimously approved 15 applications for reinstatement.

OLD BUSINESS

Final Action on Regulations


The Board held a public hearing on October 22, 2014 to hear comments from the public on the proposed amendments to the regulations to allow licensees to use digital signatures on drawings, etc. Few comments were received.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. Parker, and seconded by Mr. Edmeades to approve the use of digital signatures for Maryland architects as a recognized means for sealing plans. Following discussion, the motion was unanimously carried.  The regulations will be effective on January 19, 2015.

REPORT ON CPC COURSE SUBMITTALS
Randy Sovich


Randy Sovich, architect, asked the Board to consider CPC credit for self study. Mr. Sovich traveled to Cameroon, Africa to participate in a research program for sustainable housing in that country. The study researched the economics, culture, and technology for building such housing. Mr. Sovich is requesting forty-three learning units, seven of which are health safety and welfare (HSW).

Ms. Shoniaya reviewed this request and stated that clearly affordable sustainable housing for a population is needed, but this course does not meet the criteria set forth in the regulations for professional development activity, which requires addressing the public health safety and welfare. Ms. Shoniaya recommended that Mr. Sovich's request be denied.

Motion (III) was made by Mr. Edmeades, seconded by Ms. Westerhout, and unanimously carried to deny Mr. Sovich's request for Continuing Professional Competency credits for a self-study course as it does not meet the criteria as set forth in the regulations.  Further, the Board wants Mr. Sovich to submit verification of completion of 24 LUs in health, safety, and welfare within 30 days.
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Klein Agency


Mark Amirault of the Klein Agency also submitted a course for approval.  Mr. Ammirault is an account representative for Klein, an insurance agency.  The course provides participants with insight and direction for completing AIA contract documents.

After a brief discussion, the Board determined that this course does not address architecture, or health, safety, and welfare. Ms. Shonaiya recommended denial, and the Board concurred.
Salvatore Cremona

Salvatore Cremona submitted a course he attended and requested credit for it. The course was designed to enhance the skills of those that work with acquisitions, bids etc. The course does not address architecture, or health safety, and welfare. The recommendation was to deny credit and the Board concurred.
LEGISLATIVE UPDATE

Ms. Trust noted that the legislative session will be starting soon. She informed the Board that the Maryland Society of Surveyors and the American Society of Landscape Architects will reintroduce the firm bill again next year. The bill will add enforcement powers to the law for architects, landscape architects and land surveyors. The American Institute of Architects will submit a letter in support.
OTHER BUSINESS
NCARB Conference


Ms. Trust stated that she recently attended the NCARB Member Board Chairs and Executive Conference in Indianapolis, Indiana, on behalf of the Board Chair and the Executive Director.  She said there is a move to allow individuals to take the exam early while an individual is still in school.  Mr. Edmeades elaborated that this applies to special situations when an individual graduates from high school and enters a bachelor of architecture program.  This concept is in the formative stages.  The principles of the three-legged stool would be kept intact.


Ms. Trust noted that some Executive Directors were against it.  Mr. Parker noted that this concept is the work of a committee and will require states to change their laws in order to accomplish this 
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change.  This is a result of the baby boomer effect. The pool of architects is shrinking and this will speed up the path to licensure. 
Transcripts

Ms. Edwards asked the Board for clearance to accept transcripts from NCARB.  She stated that currently a candidate for examination must provide original transcripts of the qualifying degrees to the Board in support to the application.  Also, as part of the process the candidate must provide certifications from NCARB regarding training and such. NCARB also requires the candidate to provide an original transcript, provided by the institution.  A copy of that "verified" transcript is contained within the information NCARB provides to the Board.  Our requirement for an original transcript creates redundancy.  The Board concurred and agreed that the Board's request for a transcript can be eliminated for applicants presenting NCARB documents.
William Parham

William Parham, consumer member informed Ms Edwards in writing that he informed the Governor that he does not wish to be reappointed. Mr. Parham is relocating and will not be available for the first quarter of the year. Ms. Cho informed Mr. Parham that his membership shall stay intact until a new member is appointed. The Chair accepted his letter.

ADJOURN

There being no further business, motion (IV) was made by Mr. Edmeades, seconded by Ms. Westerhout and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:40 a.m.

__________  With Corrections           

_____x____  Without Corrections

Signed by:









Diane Cho






January 28, 2015

Chair




